MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS AT A SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 1 JUNE 2004 AT 7.00PM

In the Chair:

Councillor C McCambridge

Members Present:
Councillors M Black, C Blaney, S Blaney, M Digney, H A Harding, G Hartin, T Laverty, D M McAllister, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R A McIlroy and M Molloy.

Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive

Miss F McCorry, Clerical Officer


Mr G Seymour, DoE, Environment & Heritage Service
04/15:1
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Apologies
Apologies were received on behalf of Councillors R McDonnell and O McMullan who were unable to be present.

Chairman’s Business

Islay Festival
The Clerk stated that he sought clarification of who would be attending the Islay Festival of Malt and Music 2004.

After discussion,


Councillor McAllister proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Black and resolved,

“That Councillor Graham, McIlroy and S Blaney would attend the Islay Festival of Malt and Music 2004”.

Non Stop Cycle Ride
The Clerk stated that an e-mail had been received requesting the use of the facilities at the Quay Road Playing Fields, Ballycastle on Sunday 6 June 2004 for the finish of the End to End Non Stop Cycle Ride.
This was agreed.

Moyle Brownies

Councillor McAllister stated that the 90th Anniversary of the Moyle Brownies was to be celebrated on Thursday 3 June 2004 at Dunluce and requested that they be granted a Voluntary Contribution of £100.

After discussion,


Councillor McCambridge proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,

“That the Moyle Brownies be granted a Voluntary Contribution of £100 subject to them meeting the criteria.”

Trading Concession

Councillor Graham stated that Carson Glass had requested that he be granted the trading concession for his pony and trap at the Giant’s Causeway.

After discussion,


Councillor McAllister proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,

“That Carson Glass be granted the trading concession for his pony and trap at the Giant’s Causeway.”

Development of the Giant’s Causeway and Bushmills Railway
It was agreed that this item would be discussed in committee after item three on the agenda.
04/15:2
TO DISCUSS THE BOUNDARY CHANGES FOR NORTH ANTRIM AND HOW IT WOULD AFFECT MOYLE

(Requested by Councillor McMullan and deferred from the previous meeting)

Councillor Digney enquired if Council would permit her to speak on Councillor McMullan’s behalf as he had been unable to attend the meeting.

This was agreed.

Councillor Digney requested that Council would call for a Public Inquiry into the Boundary Changes for North Antrim.  She stated that the amalgamation of Moyle with East Antrim would disadvantage constituents.  

The Clerk clarified that Council could call for a Public Local Inquiry, and pointed out that if they did, the Commission would have to proceed.  He also pointed out that if a petition of one hundred electors was put forward requesting a Public Local Inquiry, the Commission would also have to proceed.

In reply to Councillor McIlroy, the Clerk stated that no cost would be incurred to call for the inquiry, but pointed out that if Council required professional representation there would be a cost.
Councillor Digney stated that the boundary changes dealt with a significant area of Moyle, and informed members that in her opinion, the Commission had not made the right decision.
Councillor McAllister stated that geographically East Antrim would be the best option for the boundary changes and pointed out that lack of benefit to the constituents that Councillor Digney represented was not a valid reason for calling for a public inquiry.

Councillor Digney stated that as rate payers, the residents were entitled to call for a public inquiry.

Councillor McAllister stated that Council did not have to be involved, as one hundred names could petition an inquiry.

Councillor Molloy stated that following discussions with his party, he was happy to support the right for people to call for a Public Local Inquiry.

After discussion,


Councillor Digney proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Molloy,

“That Council call for a public inquiry into the boundary changes for Moyle.”

After further discussion,

Councillor McIlroy proposed an amendment,


Seconded by Councillor Graham,

“That the party concerned gather one hundred names be put forward to petition for a public inquiry.”

In reply to Councillor Laverty, the Clerk stated that the move towards East Antrim was based on a balance of numbers.  He stated that he could not answer how successful a public inquiry would be.

On a recorded vote being taken on the amendment, requested by Councillor Digney, Councillors Graham, Harding, Hartin, McAllister, McConaghy and McIlroy voted in favour and Councillors Black, S Blaney, Digney, Laverty, McCambridge and Molloy voted against the proposal.  Councillor C Blaney abstained.
Using her casting vote, the Chairman voted in favour of the amendment which was carried.

04/15:03
TO CONSIDER THE DRAFT GIANT’S CAUSEWAY WORLD HERITAGE SITE MANGEMENT PLAN TECHNICAL ISSUES PAPERS.  MR GRAHAM SEYMOUR OF DoE ENVIRONMENT AND HERITAGE SERVICE IN ATTENDANCE
The Draft Giant’s Causeway World Heritage Site Management Plan Technical Issues Papers having been circulated, was taken as read.

Councillor McCambridge welcomed Mr Graham Seymour of the DoE Environment and Heritage Service to the meeting.
It was agreed that the meeting would continue in committee.

Mr Seymour reminded members of the background to producing the Management Plan for the Giant’s Causeway World Heritage Site and pointed out that it had been proposed as part of the Joint Ministerial Initiative to produce a Tourism Masterplan, to create International Competition and produce a Management Plan for the WHS.

He stated that the Management Plan Technical Issues Papers dealt with issues such as boundary changes, planning policies for the setting of the site and the management structure.  He also reminded members of the importance of their comments on the final draft of the Management Plan which would be available for consultation at the end of June.
Councillor McCambridge thanked Mr Seymour for attending the meeting and stated that members acknowledged the benefits of unified management of the whole site.

Councillor McAllister stated that he wished to publicly thank Mr Seymour for attending the Steering Group meetings and stated that without his attendance, the Management Plan would not have gone as far as it has.

Having answered members queries, Mr Seymour thanked members for their attention, and left the meeting at this point.
Development of the Giant’s Causeway and Bushmills Railway

The Clerk stated that following an arrangement with the Ulster Bank, the Giant’s Causeway and Bushmills Railway Company has been allowed to continue and he pointed out that the existing Directors had been asked to resign, and that new Directors had been elected in their place.

After discussion, it was agreed that a letter would be sent to the Giant’s Causeway and Bushmills Railway company requesting that Council be permitted to have representation on the company’s Management Board.  It was also agreed that Coleraine Borough Council would be advised to request the same.
It was agreed that the meeting would continue out of committee.

The meeting concluded at 8.27 pm

……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
5

